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Term 2, 2019
DATES TO REMEMBER
Monday 17 June – Zone Athletics 
Carnival

Monday 17 June - P&C Meeting

Wednesday 19 June - VARIETY 
NIGHT / Night Market

Friday 21 June - Regional Cross 
Country

Monday 24 June - The Truth 
Project

Friday 5 July - Last day of Term 2

Monday 22 July - Staff 
Development Day

Tuesday 23July - ALL STUDENTS 
RETURN FOR TERM 3

Wednesday 31 July - Session 2 
Parent Teacher Evening - 
Targeting Years 8, 9 or 10

Monday 5 August - P&C Meeting

Monday 5 - Wednesday 14 August 
- Year 12 Trial Examinations

Thursday 8 - Sunday 11August - 
Ski Trip

Thursday 15 August - Subject 
Selection Evening - Year 8 & 10

Saturday 17 August - P&C 
Fundraising Night

HUNTERS HILL HIGH SCHOOL PRESENTS:

VARIETY NIGHT 
2019 

A SHOWCASE OF TALENT ACROSS THE 
PERFORMING ARTS

WEDNESDAY 19 JUNE 2019
6.30PM - 9.00PM (Approx.)
$10 Children; $15 Adults
$30 Family (2 x Children & 2 Adults)

PHIL DANIELS PAVILION
HUNTERS HILL HIGH SCHOOL
REIBY ROAD, HUNTERS HILL

TICKETS AVAILABLE FOR SALE BY PRE-SALE VIA STUDENT RECEPTION 
OR AVAILABLE ON THE DOOR (Unless sold out prior).



Principals Report
We are nearly halfway through the year and, so far, there have been positive 
responses to this year’s structural changes. Critical evaluations show that both 
staff and students are appreciating the five period day. There seems to be a 
greater energy post lunch, fractional truancy has decreased and on the 
whole, lunchtime behaviour is more positive. Still early days though and the 
irrepressible Ms Chiew-Meldrum will be doing a more comprehensive 
evaluation later in the year. 

Anyone visiting the school will notice that we are a bit of a construction site 
at the moment, whilst there will need to be some room reorganisation for the 
roofing it should, barring weather issues, be finished this term. In any case, the 
renovations are long overdue with eleven blocks to be reroofed and 
repainted as well as quite a number of classrooms. This follows on from the re-
carpeting linoleum renewal during Term 1.

As well as this, the school is renovating Block H to form an exciting Maker
Space to support the STEM program. Look out on Facebook for some pictorial 
updates as Mr Pickles puts the finishing touches to the project.

It doesn’t stop there though. The Parent Portal is up and running and most 
parents by now haves accessed it. Once again, initial reports suggest that 
parents are appreciating the improved communication and the ability to be 
more involved. Please note this is where you download reports from now.

Even the canteen menu has had an overhaul. Since I arrived here, a change 
to the canteen menu has been one of the most requested things from 
students. Whilst the menu will still change a little bit as the canteen staff work
out which of the new products the students really, really like. The new menu 
has been shared on Facebook.

It is also about time that we had a look at what language(s) we can offer as 
well. With Ms Talbot moving north, the time is right to evaluate that and Ms 
Turnbull is currently surveying our Year 7 parents and students with a view to 
getting input. Whilst we want to be able to give everyone exactly what they 
want, the process will at least give us a broad direction as to where our 
community wants to go.

A big thankyou to our departing General Assistant Rod Edwards. Rod has 
been great filling in for Alan while he’s had to be off work and has done a 
whole lot of wonderful things around the school. I bet we’ve got the best 
violin cabinet in the system.

Congratulations too, to Mr Habbouchi who’s appointment to the school has 
finally been made permanent.

Don’t forget Variety Night on the 19th June! A must see event on the school 
calendar!

Greg Lill



HHHS WEBSITE
The HHHS website is updated regularly! Please take the time to go to our site 

for updates, important information about our school, photos, videos, upcoming 
events and important dates. 

  

www.huntershd-h.schools@det.nsw.edu.au

P&C Report

The new P&C Executive has kicked off the year by setting up the Uniform Shop 
Committee consisting of eight committed parent volunteers. The committee is 
working hard to improve the shop operations and reduce the stock to reasonable 
levels.

The P&C run canteen is also working in collaboration with the school and students to 
make the menu more appealing while complying with the new Healthy Canteens 
requirements.

The P&C managed extra-curricular music and dance programs continues to grow. 
The new Tech Crew will be learning the art of sound, lighting and staging so that 
events such as Variety Night, the Soiree, Presentation Day and primary school 
presentation days run smoothly and professionally as well as giving the best 
experience for music and dance performers.

Variety Night on Wednesday the 19th June will be a great opportunity to hear and 
see some of the talented performers Hunter Hill High has in its cohort.

At the May P&C meeting, we heard about the plans for school consolidation in 
Meadowbank and Ryde as well as the UMatter mentoring program within the 
school. 

At the next P&C meeting on Monday 17 June, we will be considering a range of 
expenditure from the P&C towards school initiatives. These are your P&C 
contributions at work, so come along to the meeting and have your say.

Martin Brown 
P&C President

P&C Working Bee - THANK YOU!

Our thanks to the families who helped at the P&C Working Bee on Saturday 1 June 
2019. They did a massive amount of weeding along the Avenue wall with the 
grevilleas now looking sensational! The families who helped are:

The Jamie, Clayton-Adam, Barbeler and Mitchell families - Thank you! 

Special thanks as always to Simon and Sue Hirst who organise all of the Working Bees 
for the P&C and HHHS.

A P&C Working Bee is a great way to volunteer at our school and help keep our 
grounds looking spectacular. At the next Working Bee the team will concentrate on 
the weedy corner near the Multi Media room. The date is to be confirmed but will be 
advertised as soon as possible.



HUNTERS HILL HIGH SCHOOL PRESENTS:

VARIETY NIGHT 
2019 

A SHOWCASE OF TALENT ACROSS THE 
PERFORMING ARTS

WEDNESDAY 19 JUNE 2019
6.30PM - 9.00PM (Approx.)
$10 Children; $15 Adults
$30 Family (2 x Children & 2 Adults)

PHIL DANIELS PAVILION
HUNTERS HILL HIGH SCHOOL
REIBY ROAD, HUNTERS HILL

TICKETS AVAILABLE FOR SALE BY PRE-SALE VIA STUDENT RECEPTION 
OR AVAILABLE ON THE DOOR (Unless sold out prior).

VARIETY NIGHT 2019 - Wednesday 19 June - NIGHT MARKET from 5.30pm and 
PERFORMANCES from 6.30pm 

Variety Night tickets are on sale through Student Reception and will be available at 
the door on the night if not sold at prior. Tickets are $10 children, $15 adults and $30 
family (2x children and 2 x adults). Whilst the performances will commence at
6.30pm, we would like to invite you to attend our "Night Markets" food stalls which 
will be open from 5.30pm. We will be having a sausage sizzle, as well as barista 
coffee and hot chocolate, and baked goods and snack stalls.

We look forward to seeing you there to be part of this exciting event! 

Meghan Cockburn- Teacher Mentor - English / Drama / Visual Art Teacher



Student Representative Council News

This term has been a busy one for the SRC as we 
have considered the impact of leadership at a 
range of levels - local, national and global. On 
brainstorming, what "leadership" meant we have 
come to understand that it is not simply about 
the money we raise or the badges we 
wear....rather that we demonstrate leadership in 
our daily lives - and not just when people are 
looking.

Additionally we have reflected on the ideas 
raised in our UMatter sessions about 
being Upstanders and disrupting the silence that 
often gives way to acceptance of some of the 
negative things in our lives. 

At this point, we are hoping to involve ourselves in 
supporting our peers in further improving a sense of 
inclusivity and acting on kindness in our day-to-day
lives. We want to maintain our commitments to the 
Indigenous Literacy Foundation (The Great Book 
Swap), Act for Peace (The Refugee Ration 
Challenge), The Cancer Council (Australia's Biggest 
Morning Tea) and a local cause each year AND we 
want to be agents of change in saving the planet.

These are big goals and a big commitment and we 
have started by networking with other local high 
schools (Willoughby Girls and Turramurra High 
School) at leadership afternoon teas this term, 
raising $500 at our Big Breakfast for The Cancer 
Council in May, kick-starting our Save the Planet 
Campaign by raising $1000 at the athletics 
carnival, attending ABC's 'Q&A' and getting 
ready for NAIDOC Week with Mr Skinner.

We have been so fortunate in having such strong 
mentors in Baiyang, Tess, Jacob and Astrid as our 
captains and look forward to hearing the words 
of other aspiring leaders next term at the 
Leadership Assembly in Term 3. These words will 
be loud.... but nothing is louder than your actions.

Be the change you want to see.

The Student Representative Council

 

 



GREAT BOOK SWAP 2019

Hunters Hill High School are long-time supporters of the Indigenous Literacy 
Foundation. Our students have raised over $2500 for the ILF and Year 10 student 
Naya Cook was chosen as an ILF student ambassador last year.

In the lead up to NAIDOC Week 2019 we will be collecting book donations at the 
library for our Great Book Swap on Thursday 4th July. We are especially seeking 
treasured books in need of a new home.

On the day, students can pick up a book for a gold coin donation with all donations 
going to support the work of the ILF.

In 2018, HHHS received a visit from students from St Joseph's School in Katherine 
along with Karen Manbulloo, one of the authors of the Binjari Books.

You can donate directly to our campaign at this link: 

https://go.greatbookswap.org.au/EventDetail/7011J000001Ru6p/Hunters-Hill-High-School-
Great-Book-Swap

 



Volunteering Update - City of Ryde 2019 Volunteer Recognition Awards
Daniel Penuele Delinavelli and his family attended the presentation and represented the Hunters 
Hill High student volunteers. The Hunters Hill High group nominees included Trinity Stace, Xavier 
Cavanagh-Downs and Hugo Gentle.

            Photos taken by Ria Lenard

CITY OF RYDE VOLUNTEER GROUP OF THE YEAR

Winner: North Ryde Community Aid Linen Group

Special Commendation: Stryder Volunteer Drivers

Nominees:

• Hunters Hill High School Student Volunteers
• Australian Association of Cancer Care
• Royal Rehab – Volunteer Visitor
• Ryde District Neighbourhood Watch
• Ryde Library Children’s Story Time and Rhyme Time

Volunteers

Ria Lenard
Volunteer Co-ordinator
 

Volunteering Update:

The Salvation Army Red Shield Appeal Day 2019
Poppy Burton, Daniel Penuela Delinavelli, Kerem Yilmam and Kris 
Prasobjaturaporn volunteered for the 2019 Red Shield Appeal Day.
Hunters Hill High School students alone collected $272.96.

All donations collected by the Salvation Army help fund the 
network of social and community services.

Ria Lenard
Volunteer Co-ordinator
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This year we have scheduled two Parent Teacher Evening Sessions for parents 
to choose from.  We ask that parents only book into 1 session for their child. 

Session 1, is aimed at, but not limited to, parents of Years 7, 11 or 12. The  
advantage of the early session means early feedback for parents on how      
students can improve, or identification and intervention for students causing 
concern. Please note, Year 11 & 12 will have their Half Yearly reports prior to 
Session 1 but all other years will not. 

Session 2, is aimed at, but not limited to, parents of Years 8, 9 or 10. All Half 
Yearly reports will be out before this session. 

 

All school reports will be issued via the Parent Portal.  

All bookings for the Parent Teacher Evenings can only be made via the Parent 
Portal. Instructions will be provided prior to the sessions. 

If you haven’t already on-boarded to the Parent Portal, please contact the 
school via email and we will provide you with instructions. 

Session 2 - Parent Teacher Evening - Wednesday 31 July - 4pm - 7.30pm

Thank you to all the families who attended Session 1 of the Parent Teacher Evenings.

Session 2 is aimed at, but not limited to, parents of Years 8, 9 or 10. Online bookings for Session 
2 will open at the start of Term 3 (a notification reminder will be sent via email) 



UMatter News

I would like to introduce myself. My name is Edwina Patten and I am the Wellbeing Coordinator 
responsible for implementing the UMatter program.

Firstly, I would like to address the question that many students have asked: Why are we doing this?

Students achieve greater results (socially, emotionally and academically) if they feel known, valued
and cared for. Wellbeing, or the lack of it, can affect a student’s engagement and success in 
learning. Educators and carers need to understand the potential wellbeing has to bring about 
positive change.

Our UMatter sessions are designed to help build our students’ capacity to enable them to cope with 
challenges, resolve issues respectfully and to develop a stronger learning community. By 
encouraging our students to be positive Upstanders, rather than Bystanders, we are developing a 
culture of tolerance, kindness and empathy.  

Our students will be expected to contribute to their own wellbeing, the wellbeing of their peers and 
the collective wellbeing of their communities. In this way our school, in partnership with parents and 
carers, will equip our students to be active and positive contributors to the society in which they live.

This term, our UMatter sessions are focusing on strengthening our students’ sense of self; exploring 
issues such as effective exam strategies, good sleep habits, positive self-talk and coping with 
personal stress. 

Our students are encouraged to build strong rapport with their Mentor teachers and to positively 
participate in the UMatter sessions. These relationships are characterised by constructive interactions 
that provide enthusiastic and genuine support. They are important because they help build social 
and emotional skills and in turn, nurture other positive, caring and respectful relationships.

So what can you do at home to support your child? 

Please take some time to discuss the UMatter program; ask questions about how your child is 
managing exam stress, time management issues or negotiating friendships. You may like to help you 
child design a study timetable or allocate some quiet, reflective time devoid of technology. 

With your help, we want our students to recognise that there are people who are willing to support 
them in feeling known, valued and cared for.

Edwina Patten
Wellbeing Coordinator



Brilliance in VA
Year 8 students have the opportunity to enter many external Art competitions. Hannah 
Brown from Year 8 created a captivating pencil drawing featuring a herd of horses 
galloping. This work was selected to hang in the Mosman Youth Art prize held at Mosman 
gallery throughout May. This stunning work highlights the giftedness that we so often 
enjoy from our students at Hunters Hill High School. Well Done Hannah - we are all proud 
of your work.

                

Excellence in Year 10 Visual Arts

Students in Year 10 Visual Arts recently completed a series of works exploring their version 
of a fantastical suburbia through Surrealism. They were consistently working on these 
artworks for a term, reflected in their well-developed interpretations of suburbia.

             
Duncan Lai Zachary Clifton 

Millie Cole



    
Sam Jones

Imogen Coyle

Careers News Term 2 2019
The Careers Program is pumping away, with plenty of amazing opportunities seized
and forthcoming.

Year 12’s Guest Speaker Series is carrying on, having already had visits from UTS and 
apprenticeship network provider My Gateway. Still to come are Torrens University (6th

June) and the University of Notre Dame (20th June). Year 12 will also be attending 
the Western Sydney Careers Expo in Week 9, providing them with a great 
opportunity to talk to a number of providers, attend free seminars, and make 
informed choices for life post-HSC. UAC applications have opened, and it’s great to 
see how many organised and motivated students we have already had start the 
process. All of Year 12 have had an individual appointment with me, and are 
encouraged to continue to see me, as each new question arises. 

Senior students are encouraged to attend University Open Days over the next 
couple of months. A full listing of NSW institutions’ Open Days have been emailed to 
all students and posted on the Facebook closed group pages.

Year 10 Work Experience continues with some of our students really ‘taking the bull 
by the horns’ and seizing incredible opportunities in advertising, journalism and more. 
Take advantage of our new flexible approach and start getting organised. Some 
students have, unfortunately, missed out on things they would have loved due to 
application closing dates. I am putting together a list of potential employers students 
can approach for placement, and would love to expand it to include more of our 
community. If you are willing to take on a Year 10 student for 5 days in your 
workplace, please contact me! Don’t forget, work experience is compulsory. Many 
students are yet to organise their placements.

Later this term Years 10, 11 and 12 will attend seminars run by Year 13 and the Truth 
Project. This amazing initiative speaks to students on their level and offers realistic 
advice regarding career, mental health, friendships and more. Check them out at 
year13.com.

Nikki Polak
Careers Advisor



 

 

 

TERM 3 - Wednesday 31 July – Parent Teacher Evening – Session 2: All years 
welcome but targeting Years 8, 9 and 10 

 

TERM 3 – Thursday 15 August – Subject Selection Evening 

 Year 8 students (Year 9, 2020) 6pm – 6.45pm 
 Year 10 students (Year 11, 2020) 7pm – 8pm 

 

TERM 3 – Saturday 17 August – P&C Trivia Fundraising Night 

 

 

Chinese Debating
After several weeks of intense preparation, Hunters Hill High School‘s Chinese Debating 
team won one of two debates during the NSW Schools Debating Championship in 
University of Sydney.
Year 11 students Yongcheng (Lionel) Zhang impressed all the debating judges and was 
granted the title of 'Best Debater' for both debates. Well done to all the Chinese debaters!
Chinese Debating Team Members: Yongcheng (Lionel) Zhang, Baiyang Hu, Fengying 
(Jennifer) Zhu, Qiuli (Charlie) Ji, Fengting (Phoebe) Lin, Yubo (Billy) Huang, Xiaoqin 
(Phoebe) Li, Lu (Sunny) Huang, Chenyu Gong, Zihao Peng, Yanchen(Albert) Yang, Jin Li.

Ms R Guo
Chinese and EAL/D Teacher

       

Moonlight Cinemas
The inaugural Hunters Hill High School Moonlight Movie Night was spectacular! The 
student-run event had a great community feel, with amazing teachers manning the 
ticket booths and Year 12 students being true upstanding citizens on the food stalls 
and BBQs. The night went off without a hitch. The weather was perfect and a great 
time was had by all. 

Thank you to everyone who made the evening possible and we hope to have 
started a tradition that will continue throughout the years!

Abbey Laws, Sasha Gruber and Miss Polak



Science
Year 11 Biologists sketching microscope slides - Eva Madden and Yoosuf Ibrahim 

 

Year 8 students have cultured these 
lovely specimens on agar in petri dishes!

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These enthusiastic Year 10 students are decomposing limestone to release carbon dioxide.

  

Jared Palmer, Liam Bailley, Kalika 
Bardeben, Tully Lang and Charlie Sandall  

 

 

 

 

 

Jeff Spargo - Science
 



TAS – Term 2 
The TAS Faculty has been busy implementing new syllabi across most subjects and 
the students have been greatly enjoying the new approach to learning.

Year 12 Major Works: All Year 12 students who have taken on a “Major Work” project 
are well underway. At this stage of the year, it is still somewhat concerning to see 
how much remains ahead of the students. Every bit of encouragement from home 
that is possible will be critical to our students hitting their deadline. Regularly 
checking in with your child on their progress is essential from here until they submit. 

History tells us that your child should be doing homework every night on their 
portfolio, particularly the daily diary section that relates to the day’s work.

The Year 12 students undertaking a major project are encouraged to spend 
Monday afternoons until 5 pm in the workshops with Ms Hunt working on completing 
their project. I would like to specifically acknowledge and thank Ms Vanessa Hunt 
who is opening the workshop after school to ensure all Year 12 students started their 
work. All Major Work is due Thursday 29th August.

Year 11: Both our VET classes have recently completed a week’s Work Experience in 
industry with outstanding reports from employers and students on their conduct and 
what a fantastic experience the week was. A number of our hospitality students 
were offered apprenticeships at the STAR Casino on completion of their schooling. 
Hunters Hill High School would like to thank the students for their professional 
conduct while out in industry. The quality of our students is a great advertisement for 
the strong community Hunters Hill High School values.

Design and Technology Year 11 class is progressing well in their laser cutting light 
project. Many students have developed strong prototypes and we are looking 
forward to the final products being cut out of colour acrylic, veneered timbers and 
various industrial materials. 

Middle School (Stage 5): All Year 9 and 10 classes are well under way with projects 
and supporting documentation. With the start of a new term comes a new project. 

With Year 9 classes, this will be an extension of your previous project and portfolio 
encouraging the student to put into place what they have learnt recently. Please 
ensure your child is working on their design portfolio at home so that workshop, 
practical work time can be maximised at school.  Year 9 Food Technology are 
studying food preservation and will evaluating the importance of the freezing 
method IQF (Individually Quick Frozen) which is used in industry for quality and health 
reasons. Woodwork in Year 9 is an important step in the student’s development in 
the use of industry machines. During the making of small cabinets, students will 
become efficient in using a router, mortice machine, domino cutter and biscuit 
cutter. If your student is in woodwork, please spend the time to investigate the use of 
these machines and foster their confidence, as it will hold them in good stead for the 
following years.  

Design and Technology are developing with the use of the illustrator package an 
acrylic cut picture on the laser cutter and soldering a series of LEDs that will 
illuminate the acrylic in the form of a night light.

Year 10 wood this term is a larger student selected project, where within parameters 
your child can develop their own project bedside cabinet. Again, this project must 

be fully documented by developing a portfolio of their design and processes before 
practical work can start. Please ensure your child is working on their portfolio at 
home and has an organised file to keep all documentation. At no point is the 
teacher to be expected to hold or keep in storage any written documentation of 
the student.

Lost USB key, corrupt folder or lack of printing facilities are not a suitable excuse for 
not reaching the assessment task due date.

If you are unsure of what is expected of your child in TAS or you would like to talk to 
their teacher, please contact us through the school office or ask your child to show 
you their OneNote or Portal where their learning assessment tasks are posted.

Junior School (Stage 4): All Year 7 Students have just completed a compulsory 25hr 
of Coding “Crack the Code”. In this unit, the students learnt how to code instructions 
to various electronic parts using both input and output devices. All students created 
an electronic board that was housed in a shoebox and coded with an alarm. On 
opening the box, the alarm will sound and an LED will flash. 

1.25 and 2 litre plastic bottles needed! With Year 7 now starting ‘Bottle Rockets’ we 
ask that you send all available plastic bottles to school with your child. All bottles can 
be placed in the collection area outside the TAS office.

Footwear Guidelines for NSW Government Schools - Health and Safety Directorate
Areas where safe footwear must be worn in accordance with the Safe Working 
Policy: The Department has identified areas of its workplaces where appropriate 
footwear must be worn by students and visitors to ensure their safety.

Areas where enclosed leather footwear (or other material confirmed by the 
manufacturer to be suitable, refer to Australian/NZ Standard 2210: Safety Protective 
and Occupational Footwear) is required are: 

• Industrial Arts and Trades Workshop Areas 
• Science Laboratories
• Canteen or Food Technology (Kitchen Areas)

Sandals, open footwear or high-heeled shoes are not permitted in these areas. If 
students present for a class or activity with inappropriate footwear the student will be 
offered alternative educational activities until they are wearing appropriate 
footwear. 

Please support your child’s learning by ensuring they have the correct uniform and 
shoe wear. This will enable your child to enter exciting learning environments and 
stay up to date with their learning. 

Thank you.

Warren Pickles
Head Techer TAS

 

 
 
 



TAS PROJECTS 

              
 

            
 

          
 

                            



Parent Portal

Thank you to the parents and carers who have already on-boarded to the Parent Portal. If you 
are yet to do so and have not received your code, please contact the school via email and 
we will provide you with your individual access code and instructions.

Hunters Hill High School

Reiby Road,
HUNTERS HILL, NSW 2110

Ph: 02 98174785
Fax: 02 98163297

Email: huntershd-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Hunters Hill High School
Reiby Road
HUNTERS HILL NSW 2110

EXAMPLE LETTER:

Dear Hunters Hill High School,

Our school has undertaken a new initiative, the Student and Parent Portal, to provide both parents and students discreet 
information about each student\'s progress in our school.

Please log on to the Internet and register for access to our Parent Portal here: https://web1.huntershd-
h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal/register

You must use a valid email address to create your username.

Once successfully registered you will be prompted to enter your username (email address) and the password you 
created.

To see information from the school and to link to your enrolled children, enter the access key provided.

The access key for your parent portal is: EXAMPLE CODE

Please note that the access key is case sensitive so copy it into the box provided on screen, exactly as it appears in this 
letter.

The URL for continued access to the portal is: https://web1.huntershd-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal

I am confident that you will see the benefits of your registration immediately and be part of our journey in providing this 
facility to you.

As we progress this initiative, I am confident that the Parent Portal will become more and more significant in your day to 
day management of your child\'s enrolment at our school.

Should you experience difficulties please do not hesitate to contact us using the following e-mail address
john.range@det.nsw.edu.au . I also look forward to hearing from you about your experience with our Parent Portal, and 
any feedback will be gratefully received with a view to adding further functionality and improvement. We will be posting 
information on the school facebook and the closed Year groups to assist you with getting started.

Kind Regards

Mr Greg Lill
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Rapport - Parent and Carer ON-BOARDING Process
Dear HHHS Parents and Carers,

In collaboration with Principal Creative Communications (Principal), HHHS is combining
modern social media channels, with Facebook at its hub, to create an environment that fosters 
interconnectedness. RAPPORT is a system that requires a holistic approach, which means YOUR 
SUPPORT is required in bettering our current avenues of engagement.

This Online Group is for you to connect and collaborate with HHHS securely. Our team will keep 
you up to date on your son/daughters’ learning journey at HHHS. You will receive exclusive 
news, announcements, photos, videos etc. pertaining to your child’s year. Most importantly, 
you will have real-time insight into your child’s daily school life and culture. This is a new 
communication channel for you and for HHHS, and will be especially easy if you are already 
on Facebook!

Please ensure that you follow the below process to sign up digitally. NB: You MUST read our 
Social Media Procedure and CONFIRM your child’s name before you can be formally 
accepted to the group by HHHS. (See the below link)

We cannot wait to socialise, share, and talk with you all.

Theresa Aniello 
RAPPORT Coordinator

HHHS Parent Rapport On-Boarding Process

1. Please read our HHHS’s Social Media Procedure, confirm your child’s name and sign 
up digitally using the following link: https://goo.gl/forms/sW8u46rnuJQMlTMP2

2. Log into your Facebook account and search for the relevant Year Group URL OR
Group Name. 

3. Request to “Join Group”. You will then be prompted to answer two questions.(These 
questions MUST be answered to join the group)

4. All requests will be screened by our staff members who have admin rights. You will be 
accepted as soon as everything is validated and confirmed.

Year Groups:

Year 7:
HHHS – Year 7 2019
https://www.facebook.com/groups/HHHS.Y627.19/

Year 8:
HHHS – Year 8 2019
https://www.facebook.com/groups/HHHS.Y8.19/

Year 9:
HHHS – Year 9 2019
https://www.facebook.com/groups/HHHS.Y9.19/

Year 10:
HHHS – Year 10 2019
https://www.facebook.com/groups/HHHS.Y10.19/

Year 11:
HHHS – Year 11 2018
https://www.facebook.com/groups/HHHS.Y11.19/

Year 12:
HHHS – Year 12 2019
https://www.facebook.com/groups/HHHS.Y12.19/



CANTEEN UPDATE

As many of you may be aware, the NSW Department of Education is implementing 
a “Healthy School Canteens” initiative. School canteens are complying with the 
changes during 2019. 

The HHHS Canteen has for many years chosen to use low fat cooking methods and 
has provided nutritious items for our students to eat and drink. Some of our current 
items, particularly drinks, do not meet the new standards and will be replaced by 
other options.  

Please note the changes to the Canteen menu from Monday 20 May 2019:

* NEW! Rice Paper Rolls – selling at $3.70 will be served alongside traditional 
Sushi - $3.30.  Currently only available each Monday but if popular, may be 
added on another day.

* NEW! Fresh Fruit Tubs (at this stage, apple and orange segments) will be sold 
as well as watermelon tubs everyday – for $2.50.

* NEW!  Pork and Chive Dumplings - five dumplings for $3.00.  Served with soy 
sauce but with the option of purchasing sweet chilli sauce portions for 
30 cents.  Please place an order for these – available each Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday.

* NEW! Spaghetti with Meatballs will be on offer as well as Macaroni Cheese for 
$3.20 every day.

* NEW!  Vegetarian Rolls – available every day for $3.20.
* REVAMPED Chilli Chicken Strip Wraps will be served with lettuce, cheese, chilli 

chicken strips and sweet chilli sauce each Wednesday and Friday – no 
mayonnaise.  Price remains at $6.00.

* Fillet’O’Fish Roll – available on order only for $4.50.
* Mamee Chicken and Beef Noodle Cups will sell each day for $2.30 after 

current stocks of Fantastic Noodles are finished.  Unfortunately, the Hot and 
Spicy option is not part of the new standards.

A New and Exciting MENU will be available soon! We will keep you 
informed of further changes as they happen. 

We thank you for your patience during this time as we move to ensure Hunters Hill 
High School has a Healthy School Canteen. 

HHHS P&C Canteen 

SANDWICHES FRUIT
Buttered Bread / Roll $1.50 Mixed Fruit Tubs $2.50
Vegemite $2.50 Fresh Watermelon Tubs $2.50
Peanut Butter $2.50

SALAD TUBS
Cheese $4.30 Fresh Garden Salad $5.50
Cheese & Tomato $4.80
Egg $4.50

FRESH-BAKED GOODIES
Chicken $5.50 Check the blackboard for baked
Ham $5.30 muffins, cakes and slices cooked on
Tuna $5.00 the premises!

Roll - Chicken, Lettuce & Mayo $5.50
Roll - Chicken, Lettuce & Avocado $6.00 DRINKS

Plain Milk - 300ml $1.20
Salad $6.00 Plain Milk - 600ml $2.40
Salad & Cheese $6.70 Oak Flavoured Milk 300ml $2.20
Salad & Chicken $7.00 Ice Break Coffee Milk $3.80
Salad & Ham $6.70 Just Natural 500ml $3.80
Salad & Tuna $6.50

375ml Juice (3 flavours) $2.80
Wrap - Egg and Lettuce $6.00
Wrap - Avocado, Cheese, Lettuce & Tomato / Ham $6.50 Spring Water $2.20
Wrap - Avocado, Cheese, Lettuce & Tomato / Chicken $6.50 Glee  (3 Flavours) $2.20

HOT FOOD EVERY DAY Tea - Small $2.50
Potato Triangles $0.40 Tea - Large $3.00
Chicken Strips $1.80 Cappuccino - Small $3.50
Cheese Melts $1.80 Cappuccino - Large $4.00
Mamee Express Noodles (Chicken / Beef) $2.30 Hot Chocolate - Small $2.30
Sausage Roll 120g $2.80 Hot Chocolate - Large $2.80
Pasta $3.20
Vegetarian Roll $3.20
Traveller Pie $3.80 BREAKFAST OPTIONS
Chicken Pie $4.40 UpandGo (Choc/Strawb/Van) $2.40

SPECIALS FROZEN
Mondays  - Sushi traditional (1 piece) $3.30 Weiss Fruit & Yoghurt Bars $2.00
                - Rice Paper Rolls (1 piece) $3.70 Twister Frozen Yoghurt $2.20
                - Chicken Burger $5.50
                - Dumplings (5) $3.00 SNACKS

Kettle Chips 45g $2.20
Tuesdays  - Pizza Singles $2.50

MISCELLANEOUS
Wednesdays  - Chicken Strip / Wrap $6.00 Forks / Spoons $0.10

        - Dumplings (5) $3.00 Tomato Sauce $0.30
Sweet Chilli Sauce $0.30

Thursdays  - Hamburgers $6.00 Extra Fillings / Toasting $0.70
                 - Butter Chicken & Rice $6.50 Tissues $0.70

Fridays -  Chicken Strip / Wrap $6.00
             - Butter Chicken & Rice $6.50
             - Dumplings (5) $3.00

HUNTERS HILL HIGH SCHOOL
CANTEEN MENU / PRICE LIST - May 2019

The Department has identified areas of its workplaces where 
appropriate footwear must be worn by students and visitors to 
ensure their safety.

Sandals, open footwear or high heeled shoes are 
not permitted in these areas. 
If students present for a class or activity with inappropriate footwear 
the student will be offered alternative educational activities until 
they are wearing appropriate footwear. 

Footwear Guidelines for 
NSW Government Schools
Work Health and Safety Directorate 

Areas where enclosed leather footwear is required are: 

• TAS workshop areas 
• Science laboratories
• Food Technology kitchen 

SAFE UNSAFE

tie-up classic leather school shoe

tie-up leather dress shoe

leather skate shoe

leather sports shoe

High heeled shoes

sports shoes with mesh or cavas pannels

open briddged shoes
‘Mary Janes’





CONTACT US
Reiby Road, Hunters Hill  NSW 2110

PH: 9817 4565 / 9817 4785   
Email: huntershd-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Web: www.huntershd-h.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
Follow us on Twitter @HuntersHill HS

Hunters Hill High students getting involved with national conversations at ABC’s ‘Q & A.’

 

 

Ayana Minagawa and Aiden Lee, Georgia Curnow and Poppy Burton (Year 11) 

HOW CAN YOU BE INVOLVED?

ENGAGEMENT & SPONSORSHIP BENEFITS: With a large resident base of 
240,000 in the council areas of Hunters Hill, Ryde, Lane Cove and Canada Bay; 
sponsoring and supporting this event offers a great way to show community 
how much you care about them and their wellbeing. Mental health is such a 
poignant issue in our busy world. Please support an initiative which aims to 
show people how to achieve good mental health and maintain it, along with 
hearing expert speakers talk to de-stigmatise mental health. Involvement will 
have positive effects on your business, both financially and by promoting your 

commitment to social impact.

SPONSOR SUPPORT: 
The Happy Hens are offering like-minded businesses and groups a chance to sponsor the event:

$5,000 with naming rights to the event; $2,000 as major sponsors; $1,000 with full benefits.
Sponsorship guarantees advertising at the event and for some weeks prior. This will be achieved with 

street banners in contributing council areas; social media coverage on our collaborative sites; engagement 
opportunities and associated council promotion avenues.  Sponsor donations are only sought to support the 

Happy Hens to cover costs on the day; this is NOT a fundraiser! If there are any excess funds, a post-event 
donation will be made to a mental health provider.

VOLUNTEERS:
More than sixty volunteers, 50 entertainers and 20 organisations joined in with the fun last year. 

If you would like to get involved or volunteer in festival preparations - or simply just on the day itself, 
please email your details happyhensent@gmail.com so that we can get in touch.

How else can you help? We are also asking for help with any seating such as bean bags, rocking chairs, tables 
that can be used on the day to create a unique environment for our event. We look forward to 
having you on this adventure! Please feel free to call or email at anytime for more information.

Kind Regards,
Helen, Emma and Nicole

The Happy Hens Social Enterprise Incorporated. (Helen Kirkman, Emma Paxton and Nicole Miranda)

Current sponsors include: Wayahead Mental Health NSW, City of Ryde Council, 
Hunters Hill Council, Stryder Community Transport, Bennelong Music and The Yoga House.

ABN: 91226189542 web: happyhens.org.au facebook: The Happy Hens Social Enterprise Inc.
instagram: @bedlamatthebay   email: happyhensent@gmail.com mobile: 0403 822 099

SAVE THE DATE!
BEDLAM AT THE BAY COMMUNITY FESTIVAL, Sunday 27 OCTOBER 2019

Would you or your organisation like to be included in Sydney’s newest, award-wining mental health festival? 

The festival launched in 2018 to celebrate wellbeing and raise awareness about mental illness in the 
community. We were delighted to welcome around 1,500 festival guests to the inaugural event!

After winning ‘Best Community Event’ in the recent, council Australia Day Awards, we are preparing to deliver 
Bedlam at the Bay, 2019. October is Mental Health Awareness month, so we will host this popular festival 

again in partnership with Wayahead Mental Health NSW,.

WHO: 2000+ guests are expected this year, hosted by The Happy Hens and our event partners

WHAT: Live music all day, art therapy, craft, yoga, massage, gardening, sports-fun ‘rides’ 
and more… PLUS yummy food can be purchased on the day!

WHERE: Bedlam Bay Oval- Campbell Drive, Gladesville, in the beautiful grounds of the 
old Gladesville Hospital, Victoria Rd.

WHEN: Sunday 27 OCTOBER 2019 from 11am - 4pm

WHY: Because we care about mental health and think more people should be comfortable with 
talking about, supporting, understanding and engaging with mental health. 

HOW: Interested? The Happy Hens collaborate with a host of community volunteers 
and organisations to put on this fabulous day out; sharing mind-positive 

speakers, experiences and support-service education.

If you or your organisation would like to sponsor, collaborate or contribute to this 
special mental wellbeing, community event- we would love to hear from you!

WHO ARE WE?: The Happy Hens Social Enterprise Inc. is an ACNC registered not for profit organisation, 
which began in 2016 with 3 friends who wanted to make a difference to their community. We started a 

community garden in Bedlam Bay, the old Gladesville Hospital, which is now thriving and enjoyed by many 
participants. We aim to connect people of all generations by providing inclusive activities. 

We have strong connections to community groups and councils who assist us in this pursuit.

           a festival of 
well being

 Sunday, Oct. 27th 2019
         11am - 4pm

Bedlam Bay Oval, Gladesville Hospital

FREE
   event!


